GREENVILLE TOWN BOARD **GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124**

MEMBERS:

DONALD UHL ROBERT GIBSON TERRY BOAZ GARY JACOBI, CLERK-TREASURER

School Basement June 16, 1974

Terry Boaz opened the meeting. All members and Charles Birkla were present. The minutes from the last meeting were read and approved. Claims were presented and approved for payment. The treasurer's report as of May 31, 1974 shows a checking fund total of \$9,015.85. (General Fund \$3,021.18, Local Roads \$697.50, Street \$3,338.86 and CCIF \$1.958.31. The revenue sharing fund has a total of \$3,218.89. Farnsley Burkhart's April water report appears to agree with the bank statement.

The board agreed that a new police car shouldabe purchased next year and that \$5.000.00 should be budgeted for the car and its equipment.

A complaint from Greenville Park was received that water from the Bodenbender quarry was causing some trouble. Charles Birkla said that when the quarry fills with water and Bodenbender pumps it out that if the hose is not laid correctly that water does run across the park grounds. Charles Birkla is to talk with Mr. Bodenbender.

Robert Gibson reported t at we are 234 on Sanitary Sewer list for funding purposes. We are further down the list than we were last year.

Wilodean Miller mowed that the meeting be closed.

tfadly submitted.